

31 January 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

I would like to invite you to a very important information session which outlines the Year 11 Preliminary Record of School Achievement (RoSA), on **Tuesday 6th February at 5:00 p.m. in the Libra**ry at Canterbury Girls High School. The RoSA is an external leaving credential that all students must attain if they wish to progress to the HSC.

Prior to the meeting, students will be issued with a booklet which contains information relating to the school's and NSW Education Standards Authority (NESA) expectations of students in Year 11 and provides them with important information about the various ways in which assessment takes place and essential processes to follow to give students the relevant support throughout 2024.

This booklet contains essential information about Year 11 Assessments which commence in Term 1 and occur throughout the entire year. For the attainment of the Preliminary RoSA students must complete the published Assessment Schedule for all subjects studied, attempt all tasks to the best of their ability and maintain their attendance above 90%. Students will work towards achieving the learning outcomes published by the NESA in each syllabus. Additionally, there will also be information regarding assessment rules as well as the opportunity to ask questions about the Preliminary RoSA.

All parents/caregivers and students are strongly encouraged to attend this meeting and read the information in this booklet carefully and ensure they are aware of the expectations and procedures to successfully attain a Preliminary RoSA. Copies of the booklet and PowerPoint will be available on the school website on the Stage 6 Notes and Curriculum Guide page <a href="https://canterburg-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes-and-curriculum-guides/stage-6---years-11-and-12.html">https://canterburg-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/notes-and-curriculum-guides/stage-6---years-11-and-12.html</a>

If you require additional information concerning this invitation, please contact the school by telephone on 9718 1805 or email canterburg-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au.

Yours sincerely,

R And

Robyn Andrews Deputy Principal

